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Report of Attending at AIAA TCCS Meeting with Telecon 
 

Takashi Iida, NICT/JFSC  
 
The AIAA TCCS (Technical Committee on Communications System) meeting was held at 
Marriott World Center located in Orlando, Florida at 9:00 a.m. EST on January 5, 2009. 
Since there was no person of business trip to the U.S. from Japan, we decided to attend 
this meeting with telecon this time. The Japanese TCCS members of Hajime Fukuchi, Yo-
shiaki Suzuki, Naoto Kadowaki and I gathered in my office room at the National Institute of 
Information and Communications Technology (NICT) at 11:00 p.m. JST (Japan Standard 
Time) on January 5 and participated with telecon. We called telephone and were able to 
enter the meeting without any trouble by inputting designated pass code. The reason why 
we gathered at a room of NICT is to have the substantial meeting by making information 
exchange each other easier among Japanese 
participants than participating individually. 
 
Ms. Klein-Lebbink, Chairperson, Dr. Sakarya, Sec-
retary, Dr. Butash, Mr. Elizondo and Mr. Osborn 
participated. Dr. Curtin, Dr. Pelton and Dr. Smith 
attended with telecon. In addtion, our four members 
participated from Japan. The right chart shows an 
agenda of the meeting. Dr. Butash explained about 
ICSSC-2009 of the item 2.A.a. The conference is 
going to be held in Edinburgh, Scotland on June 
1-4, 2009. Its deadline of submission of abstract 
was set on January 12, 2009. But the number of 
applications is insufficient, so it was discussed that 
the deadline should be postponed for around 2 
weeks (actually, the deadline was set January 26, 
2009). 
 
As for the ICSSC-2010 of the item 2.A.b, whom a chairperson of the conference should be 
assumed was argued citing the concrete name of persons. But it ended in  only for an ar-
gument because the chairperson depends usually on the main sponsoring company. In 
addition, it was argued about co-sponsorship with other committee as usual conference.  
 
Prof. Fukuchi explained the preparation status of ICSSC-2011 of the item２.A.c by using 
page 6 of the handout document shown in the end of this article. Concerning the confer-
ence, Dr. Butash and Ms. Klein-Lebbink, Chairperson, talked about that Australian De-
partment of Tourism is interested in ICSSC-2011. Since it was a story that we have heard 
for the first time, the detailed information will be e-mailed from Ms. Klein-Lebbink to Prof. 
Fukuchi later. As for the item 2.C I explained the activity of Japan Forum by using a handout 
document attached in the end of this article. Dr. Smith reported about award of the item 2.E 
and suggested that a person will be proposed from 3 candidates to AIAA headquarters. 
There was not any special issue for the other items. The meeting was adjourned at 10:30 
a.m. EST. This time is 00:30 a.m. JST. It was happy because it was the time to be in time for 
the almost last train to return to home. 

Agenda Item 
1.Introductions, approval of minutes 
2.TCCS Subcommittee Reports 

A. Conference Subcommittees 
a. ICSSC-2009 
b. ICSSC-2010 
c. ICSSC-2011 

B. Steering 
C. Japan Forum 
D. Web Committee 
E. Awards 
F. ICSSC Steering Committee 

3. Treasurers Report 
4. TCCS Any Other Business 
5. Next Meeting 
6. Adjourn 
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Handout at TCCS:  Report on Activities of AIAA-JFSC in 2008 
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